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NEWSLETTER February 2019 

Keeping you informed of events in your community. 
 

FROM THE EXECUTIVE: 

Our last executive meeting took place on Jan 22, 2019.   The following items were discussed. 

1. New first aid kits have been purchased for 

main hall and outside shed 

2. New snowblower has been purchased to 

assist with rink and walks 

3. You will see information in this newsletter 

about our next Family Dance on March 9.   

These are always a lot of fun and we 

hope you can be there!  Feel free to bring 

family and friends.   Additional community 

activities info to follow.  

4. We are looking for to see if there are 

grants available to purchase an AED 

machine for the hall.   If not, it will be 

included as an item for our Sturgeon 

County 2019 grant application. 

5. We have applied for a Canada Summer 

Grant for a student labourer again this 

summer.   Hoping this application is once 

again successful 

6. An application will be made to the 

Sturgeon County 2019 grants program for 

upgrading of the kitchen cabinets and 

bathroom vanities as well as more fencing 

around the diamonds.   We should know by late March if we were successful in this application. 

7. Susan Evans attended the meeting and updated the executive on issues concerning our community that have come 

up before Council.   Please see her writeup included in this newsletter regarding insurance.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

CARDIFF COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION Executive Contacts 

President   Secretary   Parks    Activities 

Janet Vranas: 780-718-9308  Dianne Johnston 780-939-3400 John Dowler: 780-939-3568  Darlene Robert: 780-939-3484 

           Jaclyn Miller: 780-939-2005                 

 

Vice President   Treasurer   Hall Rentals    Rink Maintenance 

Beth Heard 780-939-4405  Cheri Wilson: 587-336-1733  Bill Crowley 780-939-2576  Scott Fuhr:780-939-5021 
 

Director At Large   Building    Publicity    Brad Kordyback: 780-264-1277 

Joanne Crowley 780-939-2576  Ryan Vranas: 780-939-6089  Lisa Fuhr 780-939-5021   
 

Look for us online: www.cardiffhall.com  and “Cardiff Hall” on Facebook. Also available “Cardiff Community Residents” Facebook Group 

 

http://www.cardiffhall.com/
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8. Thanks to Scott, Brad, John, Ryan, Lisa and any others 

who have taken the time to go out and make sure our 

rink is flooded and cleared.   We’ve had a nasty cold 

snap, and this has hindered maintenance.  If you happen 

to be out at the rink and want to use it, shovels are 

available for clearing.  You’re also welcome to call our 

rink maintenance if you’re able to help.  Thank you to 

Ken who has kept the path from Mill Rd to the Hall 

cleared. This act appreciated and keeps the area safe for 

walking.  

9. Thank you to everyone who came out to volunteer at the 

Casino in December.   Your time is very much 

appreciated.   We should hear by the end of February 

how much our share of the last quarter profits will be. 

The next executive meeting will take place Tuesday, Mach 5 

2019 at 7:30 pm.   The Annual General Meeting will take place 

on Tuesday, April 23 2019 at 7:30 pm.   We hope we can get 

at least 15 community members to attend this meeting so we 

have our quorum and can proceed.   If you have the time, we 

would love to see you! 

Janet Vranas, President 

780-718-9308 
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Property Fire Insurance – Sturgeon County residents may qualify for reduced fire insurance rates. 

Sturgeon County’s Protective Services has been accredited by the Fire Underwriters Survey to provide Superior Tanker 
Shuttle Services (STSS).  All of the County’s Fire Districts (Namao, Calahoo, Morinville, Legal, Bon Accord Gibbons & 
Redwater Fire Stations) have been added to the list of accredited agencies for delivery of the STSS.  Sturgeon County is 
the second municipality in the province to have this accreditation. 

What does this mean for you?  Residents within the Districts who own detached dwellings, are within 8 KM of an accredited 
fire hall & 5 km of a water supply point may be eligible to receive an improved Fire Insurance Grade.  Sturgeon County 
recommends that you contact your insurance agent directly and review your current Property Fire Insurance ratings.  If your 
insurance company does not apply the STSS Accreditation, please explore options by obtaining quotes from other 
companies. 

For further information and to obtain Fire Underwriters Survey documentation you will need, please go to 
https://www.sturgeoncounty.ca/ 

Or you can contact Chief Pat Mahoney at 780-939-9400 or email pmahoney@sturgeoncounty.ca 

Submitted by Susan Evans 
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